AP Committee Minutes  - February 15, 2006

Minutes of the Administrative Professional Committee (AP Committee) 

Wednesday, February 15, 2006 

142 KC – 2:00 – 4:00 p.m.

Present: 
Chris Lewis, Chair (Group 5)


Michelle Burke, Chair-elect (Group 2)
Group 1 - 
Marc Scharphorn, Steve Leeser 

Group 2 - 
Kathleen VanderVeen 

Group 3 – 
Betty Schaner, Bob Holcomb

Group 4 – 
Jennifer Allard, Susan Sloop (absent)

Group 5 – 
David VanderSloot, Joe Blythe


Group 6 – 
Steven Lipnicki, Jennifer McCaul  

HRO Rep – 
Scott Richardson (absent)  

Guest - 
Ron Grew, Carol Boatwright, Jennifer Thill – YMCA Mentor Project

A. 
Introductions 

· Joe Blythe – new AP Group 5 representative replacing Chris Lewis. Joe is from the College of Education. Welcome Joe!
B. 
AP Awards

· The new guidelines for the annual AP awards were approved as submitted by the AP committee.

· Next step is for Scott Richardson to take the proposal to the President Murray for final approval.

· Jennifer Allard offered assistance in getting the nomination forms on line.

C. 
AP Annual Luncheon

· Date: April 25

· Menu options were discussed. Unanimous support for Grilled Caribbean Chicken.

· Theme – Caribbean or Cruise

· Marc will contact Edwin Joseph to see if the Steel Drum band is available.

· Possible speaker – Tim Selgo. Marc will talk with him about this.

· President Murray will be given some time to talk as well.

· Michelle and Jennifer will work with Marc to reformat the program to include the new awards.

D. 
Changes to the AP Manual and Handbook
1. Chapter 4, Section 4, sub-section 4.9 – Benefits
· Discussion regarding changes submitted by Chris Lewis and Linda Yuhas to remove the statement “…absent immediately before or after the holiday for an unapproved reason…” and replace this with “…if the holiday falls during a suspension without pay…"

· Reasons for the change are positive – no one monitored the previous regulation and the Department of Labor suggested the changes.

2. EAP Section 4.6.1. – Compensable Service and 5.2.1. Compensation Rates

· Discussion regarding the language on appealing improper deductions and reimbursements.

· Again, the language was changed to reflect positive enhancements to the process.

· The AP committee approved the changes and they will be reflected in the online manuals immediately.

E.
Changes to the locker room policy

· A new locker fee will be implemented in Fall 2006 for all faculty and staff lockers. 
· The fee will be $20/per 3 semesters (Fall, Winter, Summer)

· Faculty Senate has already approved this.

· Those with assigned lockers will be contacted during the summer with additional information.

· The new policy is being implemented to ease the overcrowding in the faculty/staff locker rooms.

· There will still be open lockers in the student locker rooms, for free, that faculty and staff can still use.

F. 
Women’s Commission Concerns – Excellence Series

· Michelle Burke proposed that starting in Fall 2006, the Excellence Series be open to all GVSU AP and COT staff as a pilot project. The AP Committee will review attendance records after the Fall semester and make a final decision for the Winter series and all subsequent semesters.

· AP Committee vote = unanimous support for this

· The Professional Development subcommittee will provide on-going feedback throughout the fall semester on attendance and evaluations.

G. 
Guests – Ron Grew, Carol Boatwright and Jennifer Thill from the YMCA Mentor Project

· Ron is from the Padnos College of Engineering and had asked for a few minutes with the AP committee to share his experiences of being involved in the YMCA Mentor Project.
· Carol and Jennifer are from the YMCA and shared specific details about the schools involved, the ages of the students included, and stressed the need for more mentors.

· Currently, four GRPS schools participate, with the grade focus on 4th thru 8th grade or K thru 3rd grade.

· The primary focus is on low income students. 

· There are 200+ students in the program and not nearly enough mentors.

· Mentors meet with the students once per week for 45 minutes. The schools are more than willing to work with mentor schedules, but most often the meetings with the students are before or after school.

· The YMCA provides a mentor training program – approximately 90 minutes and can take place either on a GVSU campus or at the Y.

· All materials are provided – games, crafts, books, etc.

· If any one is interested, your AP group representative has all the information – please try to find time in your busy schedule to help out with this important mentoring project! There are currently 40+ students on a wait list for a mentor.
· Currently, our Student Life Office/Volunteer GVSU participates in this program – the hope is to expand it to GVSU AP staff and faculty as well.

· Website for more information: www.yprojectmentoring.org
· You can contact Jennifer Thill from the Y directly at 855-9600 or email at jthill@grymca.org
H.
Other Business

1. Michelle – follow up to emails from James Moyer regarding participation from AP’s on the new building committees. AP reps are:

· Academic Buildings – Jennifer McCaul

· Recreation Building – Jennifer Allard

· Kirkhof – Steve Leeser

Michelle shared her concern that AP’s from our groups should also be allowed to participate on these types of committees. AP representatives should share these opportunities with their groups and allow for greater access to these professional development possibilities. We need to be advocates for our groups.

2. Bob Holcomb – a member of his group asked whether any thought had been given to allowing the flexible spending accounts to be accessed via debit cards. Scott reported that HRO has looked into this, but currently the providers we work with have a charge associated with this access. HRO will continue to look for other providers and hope to have something available for next year.

3. 
Scott Richardson – announced the implementation of a Wellness Task Force. The group will consist of representatives from each employee group at GVSU and will be chaired by David Smith (the new benefits coordinator in HRO). Sue Sloop from Work Life Connections will also be a member. The Task Force will be charged with the development and implementation of wellness programs for the university to create a healthier community and ultimately help keep medical costs low. Short term and long term goals will be established. GVSU may be in better shape than the national standards, but there is room for improvement. The AP Salary and Benefits subcommittee will be updated regularly on the progress this Task Force is making.
4. 
Chris Lewis – announced the development of a Staff Orientation Committee by HRO. Members will be from each work group and will be charged with the development of new employee orientations.

5. The next AP Newsletter will be distributed in March. If you have any news, please contact Jennifer Allard.

6. Michelle – discussion of the process for inviting new AP’s out to lunch by their group representatives. There appear to be several problems with the process. HRO should be keeping group leaders updated on their new members, but some confusion exists regarding those who go from an adjunct status to permanent AP. Regional campuses are also of some concern, since AP group representatives are uncertain of the travel policy for these new members. In addition, there is no consistency on the $$ amount given to the group reps for lunch. Since each group now has two representatives, it was proposed that the best option is for both to take the new staff member to lunch. The meal cards often don’t have enough money to do that. Scott and Michelle agreed to work on reorganizing this process.

I. The entire AP committee wishes to express their deep gratitude to Chris Lewis for his leadership and guidance as our chair. Chris leaves GVSU for a new position with the University of Wisconsin at Manitowoc. We all wish him great success in his new position and hopes that he will keep in touch!

Respectfully submitted,

Betty Schaner

